COUNCIL ON CURRICULAR PROGRAMS AND INSTRUCTION
Thursday, 28 October 2010
3:30 p.m.

Algonquin Room - University Union

A C T I O N   M I N U T E S
MEMBERS PRESENT: S. Bennett, A. Greenwood (SGA rep), J. King, T. Kupka, J. LaPrad, K. Myers, K. Neumann, N. Parsons, S. Romano, A. Valeva, T. Westerhold

Ex-officio: D. Williams

MEMBERS ABSENT: 
None
GUESTS:  Tej Kaul, Mike Murray, Vicki Nicholson, Charles Wright, Seung Yoon
I.
Consideration of Minutes

A.
14 October 2010



APPROVED AS DISTRIBUTED
II.




























Announcements – None 

III.
Old Business – None 

IV.
New Business
Motion: To move IV.C.1. to the top of New Business (Parsons/Myers)

MOTION APPROVED 10 YES – 0 NO – 0 AB

C.
Curricular Requests from the Department of Broadcasting (Reordered)


1.
Request for New Course



a.
BC 285, Broadcasting Practicum, 1 s.h. (repeatable to 4 s.h.)




Motion: To approve BC 285 (Parsons/Myers)





Dr. King remarked that her department offers a lower-division practicum but students have to take a basic skills course in order to obtain some of the necessary experience. She asked why there are no prerequisites for BC 285. Broadcasting professor Michael Murray explained that BC 285 is basically “on-the-job training,” and when students come into it with no experience they are instructed by the professor on whatever aspect they need to know – camera operation, radio station computer playlist, etc. Dr. King asked if it would help to include one hour a week of class time so that there is less on-the-job time spent in instructing basic skills. Dr. Murray responded he sees the class as a chance for students interested in broadcasting to “test the water” and find out what it’s all about, which is why the course does not count toward the major, allowing students to use it as a general elective. He said this is the way the course has been designed for some time. Dr. Kupka noted that his department also offers courses that may be designed toward more of an exploratory experience. Dr. Neumann remarked BC 285 seems to involve more service or experiential learning.




MOTION APPROVED 11 YES – 0 NO – 0 AB

A.
Curricular Requests from the Department of Instructional Design and Technology


1.
Request for Change in Prerequisites



a.
IDT 480, Advanced Web Based Instruction, 3 s.h.





Current: 
Corequisite or prerequisite: IDT 440. Prerequisite: IDT 351 or permission of instructor.





Proposed: 
IDT 250 or permission of instructor




Motion: To approve IDT 480 (Westerhold/Parsons)





MOTION APPROVED 11 YES – 0 NO – 0 AB

B.
Curricular Requests from the Department of Economics and Decision Sciences


1.
Request for New Course



a.
ECON 315, Economics of Sport, 3 s.h.




Motion: To approve ECON 315 (Romano/Westerhold)




CCPI members questioned wording in the catalog description indicating that incentives are something to be “faced.” Dr. Westerhold explained that some economic incentives can actually represent restrictions on athletes, adding that economists can look at incentives as both positive and negative. CCPI suggested a change of wording to replace “faced by” with “as they apply to” in the catalog description.




CCPI representatives also questioned only the inclusion of ECON 232 in the Relationship to Existing Courses Within the Department section. Economics and Decision Sciences Chair Tej Kaul explained that he spoke with instructors of ECON 100, 231, and 232, and ECON 232 was found to offer the closest concepts to ECON 315; hence, the inclusion of the statement, “This course assumes knowledge of basic economic principles taught in our introductory courses, particularly Econ 232 (Principles of Microeconomics).” CCPI suggested the specific reference to ECON 232 be removed.




Chairperson LaPrad stated his appreciation of the department’s communication with Kinesiology.




Changes: 

· Change “faced by” to “as they apply to” in the catalog description so that it reads, “Emphasis on economic incentives faced by as they apply to professional sports teams and leagues as well as public policy issues impacting professional and college athletics.”
· In Relationship to Existing Courses Within the Department, remove the phrase after the comma in the first sentence so that it reads, “This course assumes knowledge of basic economic principles taught in our introductory courses.”




MOTION APPROVED WITH CHANGES 11 YES – 0 NO – 0 AB

D.
Curricular Requests from the Department of Art


1.
Request for New Minor




a.
Graphic Design




Motion: To approve Graphic Design minor (Parsons/Greenwood)




Dr. Romano asked if students would be less likely to take a 21 s.h. minor then they are an 18 s.h. minor, stating that her experience as a former advisor leads her to believe that students are reluctant to take larger minors. She asked why four courses are recommended in Directed Electives rather than three. Chairperson LaPrad agreed with Dr. Romano’s point from a marketing standpoint, but believes it is important to keep in mind whether the requirements meet the needs of the department. Art Department Chair Charles Wright told CCPI his department felt the sequence of courses – Graphic Design Art Photography I, II, III, and IV – along with the Digital Art Photography course are all necessary. Dr. Westerhold asked if students can complete the sequence easily; Dr. Wright responded affirmatively, adding they are all offered every semester. Chairperson LaPrad pointed out that the minor does fall within the 16-24 s.h. range allowable in the approved Definitions of Academic Terms, and stated he believes many students going into the graphic design field will seek this type of minor that can be transcripted. 




MOTION APPROVED 11 YES – 0 NO – 0 AB


2.
Requests for New Options



a.
Bachelor of Arts: Graphic Design




Motion: To approve Bachelor of Arts: Graphic Design option (Kupka/Westerhold)




Changes: 
· Correct title of ARTS 416 to Graphic Design Senior Portfolio.
· Correct title of ARTS 246 to Digital Art Photography I.
· Correct title of ARTS 495 to Professional Practices in the Arts.
· Add footnote to 120 s.h. total indicating that “ARTH 282 and 283 may count toward the University General Education requirement.”




MOTION APPROVED WITH CHANGES 11 YES – 0 NO – 0 AB



b.
Bachelor of Fine Arts: Graphic Design




Motion: To approve Bachelor of Fine Arts: Graphic Design option (Parsons/Myers)

Dr. Kupka noted that the rationale statement for this option is nearly identical to the Graphic Design option for the Bachelor of Arts. Dr. Wright explained that the BFA is a more concentrated art degree, while the BA is a more truly liberal arts degree. He added that the two options are a result of recommendations from the accrediting body. Dr. Kupka reiterated that the BFA option needs strengthening and recommended using the explanation that Dr. Wright just articulated. Chairperson LaPrad suggested that language in the course catalog explaining the difference between the BA and BFA programs could also be referenced.
Chairperson LaPrad also suggested that the BFA: Graphic Design option include in its rationale the recognition that its 86 s.h., although above the 66 s.h. typical for comprehensive options, is not a change in the course catalog, is common among BFA programs at peer institutions, and addresses issues of accreditation.




Changes: 

· Correct title of ARTS 416 to Graphic Design Senior Portfolio.
· Correct title of ARTS 246 to Digital Art Photography I.
· Correct title of ARTS 241 to Life Drawing I.
· Change departmental studio electives from 13 s.h. to 12 s.h.
· Add footnote to 120 s.h. total indicating that “ARTH 282 and 283 may count toward the University General Education requirement.”
· Strengthen rationale by reference to accreditation requirements and by explaining the difference between the BFA and BA options for Graphic Design; make the rationales for the two options more uniquely different.
· Include in rationale a recognition of the higher semester hour requirements and justification of same.




MOTION APPROVED WITH CHANGES 11 YES – 0 NO – 0 AB
























































V.
Reports
A. Provost’s Report – None
Chairperson LaPrad informed CCPI that the PSY 200 new course request generated lively discussion at Faculty Senate. He related some senators questioned the validity of this type of course and the precedent set by approving it.

Motion: To adjourn (Parsons)

The Council adjourned at 4:20 p.m.
Tara Westerhold, Secretary

Annette Hamm, Faculty Senate Office Manager
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